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March has been awesome, with our sermon series in John, our Thursday night book study, a new Wednesday 

morning Bible Study, and with many of us reading through Johnôs gospel as a Lenten practice. I can see God      

at work in the congregation, and I am so grateful for it. We are doing so many things in serving, learning, and  

celebrating, and I want to highlight just a few worship services coming up in April 

          Pastor Alexander Haines 

 

Palm Sunday ï 10am Sunday, April 14th 

We will gather together with palm branches to commemorate Jesusô triumphal entry into    

Jerusalem. Worship will begin with the children processing in waving palm branches. Theyôll 

praise God with their voices and with motions as they sing a new song theyôve been practicing 

in our new childrenôs choir. Not to be left out, the Handbell Choir will perform as well! 

 

 

 

 

Maundy Thursday ï 7pm Thursday, April 18th  

We call it ñMaundy Thursdayò, from the Latin word for commandment: ñmandatumò (not 

ñMonday Thursdayò like I thought it was as a child), after the ñnew commandmentò that 

Jesus gives us then, to love one another as he has loved us. In worship, we will hear and 

experience the events of the Last Supper with scripture readings, music, and the sacrament 

of communion. The Chancel Choir will be singing an anthem as well! 

 

 

Good Friday ï 7pm Friday, April 19th 

Some of the churches in Howell have a tradition of gathering together on Good Friday for   

a community worship service. This year, the service will be held at our church! Itôs also a 

tradition to ask the new kid on the block among local clergy to preach and plan the service, 

so Iôll be sharing the word in preaching on Jesusô death from John 19. Jeremy Hutson has 

been hard at work recruiting musicians from other churches to join him and has some    

wonderful music planned. We will be taking an offering for the Severe Weather Network,   

a great ministry in our community. 

 

 

Easter ï 10am Sunday, April 21st 

The biggest event is Easter, of course, the celebration of the resurrection of Jesus. I cannot 

say enough about how incredible Easter is. By faith in Jesus, we die to our sins, to our old 

self, which closes the door on so much of our guilt and hurting. Baptism even is about   

being buried with Christ. But it doesnôt end in the tomb, and our lives wonôt end in the 

grace. Jesus lives, and the world and our lives are changed for ever. Weôll celebrate       

together with ringing bells, with the chancel choir, the handbell choir, and more. Bring 

your neighbors, your friends, your co-workers to praise Jesus! 



 
 

 Rejoice! FPC Music Notes 
 

I'm sure most people can feel the change in the air.  We've had our first real taste of Spring, which I 

think most of us have been looking forward to.  I hope what is going on throughout the church is viewed 

as positive change. 

 

We've started a Children's Choir, praise God! Music outreach continues to grow.  We had a great   

choral festival in Feb., followed by a similar outside event in March, all with 

many new people coming into the church, appreciating the instruments, the   

acoustics of the sanctuary, and the beauty of the building, inside and out.  We 

are successfully singing some new, and good music.  I've been working on 

many of the wonderful songs I learned at the Sing!  Conference and then sang 

again as a choir member in Brighton last year.  I've previously discussed what 

makes a church blended.  It's a wide-ranging category.  When I choose music 

for a service, the first thing I look for is this ñIs it something the congregation 

can sing?ò  When trying to decide that, it's 3 elements which matter most: Is it singable (primarily melody 

and rhythm)?  Is it theologically sound? and, Is there poetic value to the lyrics?  Another factor is ñDoes it 

fit the service, in some meaningful way?ò  There are multiple areas throughout an Order of Worship for 

which music can be chosen.  Sometimes, a hymn or song just jumps right out and fits perfectly.  Other 

times, a song might be chosen because it's uplifting in spirit and calls us together in Worship.  Preference 

often matters a great deal too many churchgoers.  There is nothing at all wrong with familiarity.  I have 

my favorite hymns, for sure (and I hope that you have enjoyed some of those which may have been new 

to you).  People do ask me to occasionally sing some of their favorite hymns, and I try to accommodate 

that.  Others seek more contemporary music.  Well, there are both hymns and contemporary songs which 

are excellenté and, well, others I would likely choose to avoid, for various reasons.  But, I certainly don't 

choose the music we sing for myself.  My last and most important criteria for choosing music is ñDoes 

what we're doing benefit the church?ò  I spoke months ago about keeping one eye on the future, without 

losing sight of the past (and with our feet firmly planted).  This is essential. 

 

For Good Friday this year, I am forming a praise band with musicians from the other churches in the 

Ministerial Association to lead 2 wonderful songs, neither of which might be familiar to you.  In fact, only 

1 was familiar to most of the people who volunteered to come and lead music.  I'm also forming a vocal 

ensemble to perform powerful classical work ñGod So Loved the Worldò by John Stainer from ñThe   

Crucifixionò.  And, we will have 2 well known hymns.  For both Palm Sunday and Easter Sunday, I am 

working with the Handbell Choir and instrumentalists to add to some of our great hymns of the faith for 

Holy Week. Also for Easter, we will sing one contemporary selection, lead with a praise band from our 

own congregation, and the choir will lead another.  If I may, I can highly recommend the CD from the 

2018 Sing!  Conference. (Maybe you can pick out my voiceé from among the thousands of people!) 

 

There's a contemporary song by Matt Redman, which we need to sing, and one of the phrases he wrote 

goes ñI'm coming back to the heart of worship, And it's all about you, It's all about you, Jesus.ò  That's an 

accurate viewpoint that has stuck with me since the first time I heard the song many years ago. 

 

I'll end with this: A new song (or hymn) is only new the first time you hear (and hopefully sing) it. 

 

God bless, 

 

Jeremy Hutson 

your Director of Music Ministries 

           continued on next page 



 
 

 music continued 

Plug In 
 

I know there are many musically talented people out there.  If you or  

anyone you know would be interested in joining either our Chancel or 

Handbell Choir (or both?!), please let us know.  We're in need of  regular 

members for both, and backups for the Bells.  Our ministries are one of 

our best assets for growth, as those who are seeking a church home often 

desire to offer their gifts in meaningful service to the Lord and the 

church family. 

 

 

There is also a great need for people who can learn to run the soundboard.  I'm still actively 

trying to learn all the ins and outs of the sound system, but the basics are pretty simple, and 

there are plenty of us who are happy to teach and help others. 

 

Worship Service Music Schedule, and additional rehearsals: 
 

4/07: 4 hymns ï Choir does robe. Children's Choir practice (after service). 

4/14: Palm Sunday ï Handbell Choir warms up at 8:45. Chancel Choir warms up at 9:00 with Handbell 

Choir and instrumentalists. Children's Choir warms up at about 9:15. No Children's Choir afterward. 

4/16: Rehearsal with Ministerial Association churches for Good Friday band, 7pm start, 6pm set up 

4/18: Maundy Thursday (7:00) ï Choir warms up at 6:30. 

4/19: Good Friday (7:00, at FPCH) ï Vocal ensemble warms up at 5:45 (for those who are able). Praise 

band warms up at 6:15 (set up at 6:00, sound check at 6:10). 

4/20: Rehearsal for Easter Sunday praise band, 11am 

4/21: Easter Sunday ï Praise band warms up at 8:45 (please be there a few minutes early). Chancel Choir 

warms up at 9:00, then with Handbell Choir and instrumentalists at 9:15. No Children's Choir       

afterward. 

4/28: 4 hymns ï Choir does not robe, no introit. Children's Choir practice (after service, sing again June 2). 

 

Looking farther ahead: 
 

Chancel Choir is scheduled to sing on 5/5. 

Celebration Sunday is currently scheduled for 5/19; Chancel Choir will sing 1 anthem and lead 1 praise 

song, Handbell Choir will play 1 or 2 selections. 






